
CELEBRATE CHRISTMAS ALL YEAR!   

PLEASE CONSIDER GIVING A  THANKSGIVING OR CHRISTMAS GIFT TO  

BERWICK CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH ! 

 

 

 

PASTORS: 

Rev. Theron (Tom) 

Conrey 

Rev. Patty Smith 

(Schedule varies.) 

 

Sunday Services   

9:30 AM 

I N S I D E  T H I S  

I S S U E :  

Celebrate Christmas All 

Year! 
1 

Pastor’s Pen,  Photos, 

IA-NE; Prayers 
2 

Halloween, Missions, 

Annual Meeting,  

Cement Work 

3 

December  

Advent Calendar 
4 

Birthdays; 

Mark Your Calendar 
4 
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IA/NE CONFERENCE 
 

We were especially honored to host this conference 
as it also included the ordination of our own Patty 
Smith.  We were also blessed to have our National 
Director of the NACCC present who took part in 
Patty’s ordination.  Our little church shined as usu-
al.  Judy Sprague worked especially hard at making 
sure it looked wonderful.  Our “cooks and kitchen 
help” made supper Friday night, and breakfast and 
lunch Saturday (which were their usual fantastic 
and loved by all).  We received so many compli-
ments.  Thank you to all who made that wonderful 
weekend happen.  Know that anyone can come join 
the fellowship of these conferences, and join in the 
fun. 

 Charles Neagle 
 Gerald Banning 
 Mike Pearce 
 Donn Henderson 
 Mary Fetters 
 Zinna Pearson 
 Janice & John McKinney 
 Randy Fetters 
 Theron and Sue Conrey 
 All those who are home-bound 

N o v e m b e r - D e c e m b e r ,  2 0 2 2  V o l u m e 1 4 ,  N o .  6                          P a g e  2  

 

PLEASE  
REMEMBER 
IN YOUR 
PRAYERS— 

**************************************************************************************************** 

 

 

 

Pictured above:  Pastors Rich & Kay Miller-Todd, 
Pastor Patty Smith, and Pastor Linda Hauschild.  Pictured 
Below:  Pastor Theron (Tom) Conrey. 



 
HALLOWEEN! 

 
For those receiving this newslet-
ter before Halloween, we will be 
providing treats to the Berwick 
kids on Beggars Night—Sunday, 
October 30 from 6-8 PM. 

__________________________ 
 
 

DAYTIME BIBLE CLASS? 
 

Please let Pastor Patty know if 
you are interested in having a 
daytime Bible study and if so, 
which day and time of the week 
works for you. 

ANNUAL MEETING OF 

THE CHURCH 

The Annual Meeting of the 

church will be held on Sunday, 

November 13 at 10:30 AM.  

Everyone is welcome and en-

couraged to attend as we elect 

Council members for the new 

fiscal year, discuss our finances 

and other business. We’ll try to 

make it a short meeting! 

We are blessed to have two ded-

icated part-time co-pastors with 

us, Rev. Tom Conrey and Rev. 

Patty Smith.   

Attendance, as well as offerings 

has been way down since Covid 

hit, but we are busy planning for 

the new year and are hopeful 

both will increase soon!  We are 

a small, very friendly church 

and we miss seeing old friends! 

Our Co-Op is truly amazing and 

we are so proud of it! 

N o v e m b e r - D e c e m b e r ,  2 0 2 2  

v o l u m e  1 4 ,  N o .  6  

THANK YOU!! 
Thanks to all who donated towards the cement project at 
the front of the church!  Construction began this week and 
we are excited that it will help so much with problems we 
have had preventing water from getting into our handi-
capped elevator. 
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MISSIONS 
 
Food Co-Op,  and Outdoor 
Blessing Box, .  Our mission of 
providing food to the communi-
ty continues.  
 
Jonathan 
Our monthly commitment to 
Jonathan continues.  We pay 
$50 per month to Happy Life 
Children’s Home in Kenya for 
Jonathan’s support.   
 
Other Missions 
We continue to support other 
missions, both at home and in-
ternationally.  
 
November’s mission:  
Panamerican Institute  
 
November Food Co-Op:   
Cereals/boxed meals. 
 
December’s mission: 
Mission Aviation Fellowship 
 
 

 

FOOD CO-OP UPDATE 
Our “little” Co-Op is growing!  In the past month we have 
begun serving five more families so our little church now 
serves an amazing number of 70 families per week!! It is 
getting more difficult for the Food Bank to get certain foods 
i.e. milk, eggs, etc.  That means we now have to pay for 
some of the foods we once received at no cost.  This also 
means that it is getting harder for families to afford these 
food stuffs.  Our Co-Op team would like to thank all who 
donate, whether money, food or their time.  (A special 
thank you to the anonymous recent donor of a much-needed 
chest freezer for use by the Co-Op!)  It is appreciated by all. 
Blessings and Happy Holidays from “Your Co-Op 
Team.” (Please also see the “December Advent Calendar” 
on page 4 to benefit the Co-Op.) 



                        MARK YOUR CALENDAR! 

SUN., OCT. 30—Trick or Treat 6-8 PM 

SUN., NOV.  13—Annual Meeting—10 :30 AM 

(followed by brief Council meeting) 

SAT., NOV. 26—”Hanging of the Greens” for 

Advent and Chili served—4 PM 

SAT., DEC. 24—Christmas Eve Service 5:30 PM 

(with communion) 

SUN., DEC. 25—Christmas Day Service 9:30 AM                          

(no communion) 

To contact Berwick Church: 

       Church Phone:         515-262-0949 

       Pastor Tom:              515-480-3396  

       Pastor Patty:             515-321-8326 

       Church Secretary:    515-262-9047 (Karen) 
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